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April 28, 2016


RADNOR TOWNSHIP

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

MINUTES

The April meeting of the Radnor Township Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) was called to order by Josh Hilbert at 6:00 P.M. on April 28, 2015 at the Radnor Township Municipal Building, Radnorshire Room, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, Pennsylvania.

Those present were: 

Daniel Meier

Sally Mattison
Matthew Holtman
Andrew Kalan

Skip Kunda, Planning Commission Representative

Those not present were:
Josh Hilbert, Chairperson
Sloan Walker, Vice Chairperson
Beth Bernabeo

CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mr. Meier called the group to order. 
Meet the EAC’s newest member: Andrew Kalan
The EAC welcomes Andrew Kalan. He introduced himself. He runs a family business that designs and manufactures novelty products, Kalan L.P. It has a solar installation on the roof and generates 70% of its electricity that way. He has always had an interest in environmental issues. 
REVIEW/APPROVAL OF Minutes
The minutes from the February 25, 2015 meeting were approved.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mr. Holtman reported on conversations he has had with members of the Radnor Board of Health about issues of common interest to the BOH and the EAC. He volunteered to serve as liaison between the two groups.
Mr. Meier noted that on Saturday the Chester/Ridley/Crum watershed organization will host their 19th annual cleanup event. CRCWatersheds.org
WORKGROUP REPORTS AND DISCUSSION
Radnor Green Team
There was no update.
Sustainable Parks workgroup
There was no update. 
COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION/AWARENESS
There was no update.
LIAISON REPORTS
The Planning Commission has begun work with Penn on the new Biomed development site. It coincides with attempt to draft a new zone overlay ordinance.
Development at the Willows is not settled. The organization that wanted to put a restaurant there pulled out.
OLD BUSINESS

Fenimore woods
Turf grass

Township’s recycling performance

The library renovation is proceeding. Closing May 23. Will take until early next year. Will add 8-9000 feet. 
New Business

There was no new business.
Public COMMENT

Fanny LaCroix asked about Ardrossen with respect to a potential meadowization project. The township bought some 71 acres. It is supposed to be open space. There is 47 acres of permanent open space in the developed space that the Township does not own, but it isn’t accessible to the public.
She also asked about recycling. A pay-as-you-throw system might be worth considering, or some other incentive system to reduce trash.
She also noted that Mom’s Organic Market has a regular electronics recycling day, which might be a good resource for Radnor residents to know about. 

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, on a motion made and seconded, the meeting of the

Environmental Advisory Council was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Matthew Holtman
